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Kaibab National Forest Reopens Bill Williams Mountain Road 
 

WILLIAMS, Ariz. – The Kaibab National Forest has reopened Bill Williams Mountain Road, 
Forest Road 111, for public use.  The road was closed over the winter due to safety concerns. 

 
While the road has reopened, members of the public should exercise caution while driving in the 

area due to maintenance work that will be occurring over the next few days. 
 
For additional information, please contact Deirdre McLaughlin at the Williams Ranger District, 

(928) 635-5662, damclaughlin@fs.fed.us. 
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